
December 30, 2024 

 

The Year End Meeting of the Town of Sparta was held on December 30th, 2024 at 12:00 PM. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Deb Halpenny, Council Bill 

Smith, and Aaron Schreiner. 

Absent:  Mary Ellyn Calabrese. 

A motion was made by Aaron Schreiner and seconded by Deb Halpenny to accept the resignation 

of Sheila Duffy as Sparta Town Clerk/Tax Collector, Registrar of Vital Records, Court Clerk and 

custodian effective December 30, 2024.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to appoint Sheila Duffy as 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector, Registrar of Vital Records and Court Clerk effective January 2, 2025.  

All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Aaron Schreiner to appoint David 

DiMatteo as Attorney for the Town effective January 1, 2025.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to approve the 2025 Agreement 

to Spend Highway Funds.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to move the following from 

General Fund as follows: 

From AA2652.00 into account nos. AA1010.100, $1.00; AA1110.400, $273.00; AA1220.400, 

$270.00; AA1315.400, $1.00; AA1355.400, $212.00; AA1450.400, $1,300.00; AA1670.400, 

$137.00; AA9010.800, $21,924.00.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Aaron Schreiner and seconded by Bill Smith to move the following from 

the Highway Fund: 

From DA5130.400, $3,305.00; DA5110.400, $17,226.00 into account nos. DA5130.432, $149.00; 

DA5130.433, $198.00; DA5130.437, $2,958.00; DA9010.800, $17,226.00.  All voted yes.  

Carried. 

A motion was made by Aaron Schreiner and seconded by Deb Halpenny to move the following as 

a Budget Amendment: 

From DA3501.000, $81,941.17 into account nos. DA5112.200, $81,941.17.  All voted yes.  

Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to nominate Richard Paul as 

representative of the County Traffic Safety Committee.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

General bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $6,769.45. 

Highway bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $41,005.19. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Aaron Schreiner to adjourn the meeting.  

All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

Next meeting (Organizational Meeting) will be held January 14, 2025 at 6:30 PM. 

 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 

 


